
 

SENIOR TRANSPORTATION COALITION 

   Thursday, December 7, 2017     

1:30 pm - 3:00pm 

Pathways Hospice, Longs Peak Room 

305 Carpenter Rd. Fort Collins, CO 

AGENDA 

 

              

1. Welcome and introductions                       

2. Review of Meeting Notes (October) 

 

3. Larimer County Senior Transportation Needs Report Update (Mason)  

 

4. Discussion Items:                                                                         

 Bustang Travel Training (Gordon) 

 Outreach Team (All) 

 Travel Training Update (All) 

 2018 Schedule (Gordon) 
      

5. Member Updates 

 

6. Next STC meeting – February 1, 2018 

 Next meeting topics: 2018 meeting dates; other ideas?             

                       

7. Adjourn                                                                                                                                                               



SENIOR TRANSPORTATION COALITION 

OCTOBER 5, 2017  

1:30 P.M. 

PATHWAYS HOSPICE - 305 CARPENTER ROAD- LONGS PEAK ROOM 

 

MEETING NOTES 

ATTENDEES: 

Ruth Fletcher-Carter Anna Russo Sharon Courtney 

Jason Brabson 
Connie Nelson-
Cleverley 

Katy Mason 

Alex Gordon   

 

STC Chair Updates 

MEETING 
NOTES 

Minor changes were made to the minutes. 

UPDATES None. 

Discussion Items 

LARIMER 
COUNTY 
SENIOR 
TRANSPORT 
STUDY 

The Larimer County Senior Transportation Needs Report 

subcommittee is working on a proposal for the Larimer County Board 

of County Commissioners, which is due in November. A visual map 

showing transportation in Larimer County was produced. Suzette 

Mallette, Larimer County Transportation Program Manager, will be 

meeting with TriCounty Health from the Western Slope to discuss the 

Liberty Mobility program. Ruth said she will be talking with someone 

from Spearfish, SD, and asking questions related to the senior study. 

The group is aiming to bring a recommendation to the group in 

December. Anna offered to help with travel training. 

OUTREACH 
TEAM 

A calendar was passed out to show the events Alex received from STC 

members. Anna explained the Fort Collins Senior Center is holding an 

Older Driver Awareness week in December and passed out a calendar 

for people to sign up for staffing the booth. Items to be included 

were: Bustang brochures, Transfort information, Rider’s Guides, Older 

Driver Reports, and Office on Aging Guides. 

PAFC 
Alex reminded the group to submit their hours for STC to the PAFC. 

This allows PAFC to get credit for the work being done. 

TRAVEL 
TRAINING 

Katy asked about travel training efforts. Anna offered ideas about 

travel training. The group discussed a Bustang travel training which 

Alex will research further. Anna stated she is working with Dial-a-Ride 

to replace some paratransit trips with fixed-route service. 

COORDINATED 
PLAN 

Alex stated the Plan is out for comment. He will be giving a 

presentation to the NFRMPO Planning Council that night about the 

Plan.  



 

Member Updates 

FLETCHER-
CARTER 

RAFT continues to see demand growing for rides and volunteers. 

RUSSO 
No new updates for travel training. Transfort 365-day service is above 

expectation. Game day service is going well and is well-received. 

BRABSON 
Jason is working with different groups to try to ensure people are 

getting picked up. Heart&SOUL is up to eight vehicles and drivers. 

 

Next Meeting: Thursday, February 1, 2017 - 1:30 to 3:00pm  

Pathways Hospice/Longs Peak Room - 305 Carpenter Road, Fort Collins 

ADJOURN Meeting adjourned at 3:01 p.m. 

 
 



PROPOSED 2018 Meeting Dates 

 


